





MINUTES






    GWMS HSA MEETING






Wednesday, November 14, 2012





      GWMS Auditorium
PRESENT:   Dr. Kashmanian, Annette Testa, Beth Clay, Mitra Basu, Janice Mazzo, Helen Dolan, Barbara Crowe,
Amy Bachmann, Carol Olson, Debbie Driscoll, Dawn Calvetti, Mary Casele
CALL TO ORDER:  The President called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Annette Testa; motion approved by Amy Bachmann, seconded by Barbara Crowe and approved by all present.  

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:  Dr. Kashmanian
· Thank you to everyone in our School District.  We all pitched in during the aftermath of Storm Sandy.

· Joe Thomas, head of district construction, will be at George Washington tomorrow for a walk through.  The construction punch list is extensive.  Primarily heating and door issues.  A plumbing issue came up yesterday. As noted before, the list will take about a year to complete.

· The 7th Grade coffee cancelled due to the Storm will most likely be rescheduled for Tuesday, January 8th.
· Superintendent Fishbein requests that everyone in the town register for Emergency Notifications on the Village of Ridgewood website.  You can select what notifications you would like to receive.

· George Washington film festival launches next week.  The festival is open to any student grade 6 – 8.  Students produce a film that discusses some important issue and what can be done about it.  This year, the topic of “Safety” has been added.  The night that the films are shown, the film makers are treated to a red carpet arrival at the school via a limousine.  It is a wonderful experience for the participants.

· The Quebec trip for French students is on.  The trip is scheduled for February 5 – 8th.   Dr. Kashmanian and Annette Testa will be going on this trip.

· The Cambodia Club will be making it 5th trip to Cambodia over the February school break.  This trip will include female freshman students from HoHoKus who raised money to open a school in Cambodia.   The George Washington students and family members attending will visit three (3) schools and will be skyping from one of the schools.  In addition to visiting the schools, the students will be doing some type of community outreach.  

The group will also visit Laos.

Dr. Kashmanian has been asked to speak at an upcoming Board of Education meeting about what makes George Washington Middle School special.  In her remarks, she is going to mention the 7th grade Community Service Project, the Film Festival as well as the Cambodia Club.  She is also going to mention how this spirit of giving back has fostered like-minded programs via former GW students as they have moved on to high school and beyond.
· In reply to a question from Barbara Crowe (parent) regarding the loss of days to the April 2013 school break, Dr. Kashmanian remarked that as of now, two (2) days have come off of the break.  She is aware that people have made plans and that children will not be attending school even though it will be in session.

· Approximately 60 children were out of George Washington Middle School during the reinstated school days Wednesday, November 7th to Friday, November 9th.  Significantly more children out than normal.

· Parent, Amy Bachmann asked about the call out for recess equipment.  Dr. Kashmanian stated that they are always in need of recess equipment (mainly balls) but that the 8th grade has lost their recess ball privileges until after the Thanksgiving break due to excessive kicking of balls onto the School roof.

· Dr. Kashmanian reminded parents to keep the conversations going at home about “strangers and safety”.

She also asked that parents caution their children about going into the tunnel at the train station alone.

· President Annette Testa announced that the “Bring Your Own Device” initiative is beginning at Ridgewood High School and asked Dr. Kashmanian for her recommendations for what type of device to consider purchasing.  Dr. Kashmanian recommends the I-Pad or the Kindle Fire.  With the I-Pad she recommends getting the case with the keyboard.  An I-Phone is too small to be that useful in the long run.  Dr. Kashmanian added that George Washington will follow the High School in this initiative but will wait to see what kinks the High School needs to work out and learn from them.

· George Washington Middle School is the first of the District Schools allowing students to check out e-books. 
· Parent Mary Casale complimented GW librarian Anne Brown for her assistance with students unfamiliar with downloading books on to devices.

· Annette cautioned that along with this “Bring Your Own Device” initiative, children at the High School and then Middle Schools are going to have to be more vigilant in locking their lockers.  She mentioned that to assist with any loss, there is a GPS App that can be put on your technology to track the device.

· Dr. Kashmanian addressed the question as to what was the primary need to “Bring Your Own Device”.  Primarily the devices will be used to do research.  Also, all students will have access to Google Docs which will help with work storage, monitoring group work projects by the instructor and assist in document sharing.  Google Docs will make work between home and school much easier for the students.

· Parent Amy Bachmann asked if there was any option for a group buy of devices.  Dr. Kashmanian said that it was being researched at the high school level.

PRESIDENTS REPORT:   Annette Testa

· As she did at the beginning of the meeting, Annette thanked the School 
Board members and Dr. Kashmanian for the excellent communication through out the District during the aftermath of Storm Sandy.

· She thanked Janice Mazzo for bringing ice pops for the 7th Grade October fest 
· Mentioned that the November Federated Home and School Meeting was cancelled due to the storm so she did not have a report.
· The GW wear sale was also cancelled.

· Volunteer sign-up sheets for the February 1st GW Parent/Social Auction were passed around.

· Please contact Lori Weil at weils5@me.com to donate gift cards to assist a family with children at Ben Franklin Middle School and Ridgewood High School who lost their home due to fire during Storm Sandy.

· If anyone is aware of a George Washington Middle School family with needs due to Storm Sandy, please contact Jocelyn Drier at dreiers@verizon.net.
· The Social Service Association Thanksgiving Food Drive ends on Thursday, November 15th.  The homeroom with the most food collected wins a “homework free night”.  There is a huge need this year especially as a result of Storm Sandy.  All types of food are welcome but particularly Thanksgiving related food items (nothing in glass bottles).  Currently over 100 families benefit from the food collected.   On Monday, November 19th and Tuesday, November 20th, all the collected food will be sorted at the Village Hall.  If anyone wishes to come help with the sorting just stop by between the hours of 9 am and 2 pm.  Food will be distributed on Tuesday, November 20th.

TREASURER REPORT:  Mitra Basu
Expenses (since October meeting):

7th Grade October fest Ice pops


$    100.00

Clementine Caterers deposit for November 15th 

   Ladies night out (to be rescheduled)

$     250.00

Board of Education for book giving


$  2,807.33
Leigh Warren for fall parent social


$     265.71

Jim McCarthy for fall parent social


$     120.00

Wine Seller for fall parent social


$     761.10

Gwynith Grant for fall parent social


$       75.54

Take Away Gourmet for catering


$  1,915.00
IPromoteu for GW wear



$  3,874.22
Touch boards for document cameras and

  Projectors




$ 4,111.49






__________

Total Expenses:




$14,280.39
Deposits (since October meeting):

Friends of GW matching gift from 2011 donation       $      287.00

HSA dues/directory



$        60.00

Student photos                                                               $      498.00

Birthday books                                                              $        60.00

Parents fall social ticket sales                                       $    5,280.00

GW wear sales




$         53.00

School supplies




$    3,091.74






 __________
Total Deposits:




$    9,329.74

Annette made a motion to approve the Treasurer Report.  Motion was approved by Amy Bachmann, seconded by Janice Mazzo and approved by all present.
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT REPORT:  Janice Mazzo and Helen Dolan
·  Election Day fundraising event scheduled for Tuesday, November 6th was cancelled due to the aftermath of Storm Sandy and will be rescheduled for spring 2013.
· With the approval at last months meeting of $32,000 for technology, items have begun to be purchased:
· 10 document cameras and 2 projectors.  In addition 6 SMART Boards were purchased from Keyboard Consultants.  The purchase cost of the SMART Boards includes their installation.  

· Apple products:  2 MacBook Pros and 1 iPod are going to be purchased.  The Committee Chairs are still working on getting the best prices for these items.

· On Friday, October 26th , the Parent Social/Auction Committee met.  The Committee is off to a good start.  If anyone would like to volunteer for this event, please contact either Heidi Nidds at heidinidds@yahoo.com or Kathy Slomin at kslomin@aol.com.

· At a future GW HSA meeting, it will be voted upon as to whether to give 10% of any profits from the February 1st Parent Social/Auction to the Ridgewood High School Learning Commons Fundraising effort.   

· It was added that there is going to be a Fundraiser on January 11th for the Ridgewood High School Learning Commons.  The working title for this Fundraiser is Ridgewood’s zip code “07450” since the Ridgewood community at-large will benefit from this improvement to the High School. 

· Attendees were reminded to make purchases on Amazon through the link on the School’s website.  The School then benefits from these purchases.  An effort will be made to move this Amazon link to the first page of the website.
· Helen Dolan announced an upcoming program run by the Girls Leadership Institute – a national organization that works with middle and some elementary schools.  The program is open to any girl in 6th-8th grade and the girl’s parent or guardian.  The program will run for four (4) weeks on Tuesday evenings from 7:00 – 8:30 pm beginning in February 2013.   The cost is $195 per girl and parent/guardian and 12-15 “couples” can be accommodated.  The mission of this national program is:  empowering girls to make real friends, communicate honestly and directly and be true to themselves.  A new topic with this mission in mind will be discussed each week.  
· Backpacks are being collected for the February Cambodia Club trip.  Collected backpacks will be filled with school supplies for our sister school in Cambodia.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

· 6th Grade evening with Dr. Kashmanian – November 19th at 7:30 pm at GW Middle School.
· 7th Grade evening with Dr. Kashmanian scheduled for November 1st had to be cancelled due to Storm Sandy but will be rescheduled.
· 8th Grade Fundraiser with Goffle Brook Farm is on-going.  Mention GW when making your purchases. Monies raised from this fundraiser will go for scholarships for the 8th grade spring trip to Washington D.C.

· The November 15th Ladies Night Out is being rescheduled.
· Volunteers are needed for the December 21st Faculty Holiday Breakfast.  If interested, please contact Becky Simpson at simpsonorg@aol.com or Lori Weil at weils5@me.com.

· GW Parent Social/Auction is being held on February 1, 2013 at the Woman’s Club in Ridgewood.  Volunteers are needed to solicit donations from retailers and parents, display items, help with night of raffle and clean up.  Contact Heidi Nidds at heidinidds@yahoo.com or Kathy Slomin at kslomin@aol.com.

· Grocery Gift Card Program – Kim Lucky
Although a week behind due to Storm Sandy, this year-long fundraiser is doing well.  Kim would like to sell grocery gift cards on Parent Visitation Day, November 29th.   Anyone interested in volunteering please contact Kim at kplucky@yahoo.com.
Annette announced that the next HSA meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 16th at 1:00 pm.
       As there was no new business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:08 pm by President Annette Testa
Respectfully submitted,

Laura R. Miller

GW HSA Secretary

